
 
 
 

Curriculum and Instruction  
Staffing: 
Alvin Bible has joined the C9 team as our new HVAC instructor.  Alvin will begin at the start of the 2017-2018 school year.  Lisa 
Pfeiffer has joined the C9 team as the half-time Medical Assisting instructor.  Mrs. Pfeiffer has taught at C9 for the last four 
years through a contract with Brightwood. 
 
Evaluation Tool: 
The 2017-2018 Teacher Evaluation Program Proposal passed the teacher vote at 76.6% with 23 YES votes and 7 NO votes.  A 
very special thank you to Ed Callico, Joanne LaBounty, Brad Magness, Clint Smith, Tom Jacobs, and Joe Preda for their hard 
work on the Evaluation Committee. 
 
Standard For Success: 
Tom Jacobs, Nicole Otte, Joe Preda, and Mike Quaranta took part in a training on May 30, 2017 for Standard For Success, our 
new online evaluation system.  This system will allow for more organized and specific feedback to teachers.  The tool also 
provides a more efficient avenue for communication between teacher and evaluator. 
 
Work Ethic Certification Advisory Council: 
Allison Naum, Bea Northcott, and Mike Quaranta met with Alejandra Bannister to plan an IMPACT website in connection with 
the Work Ethic Certification being offered to students next year.  This website will provide information to our students, parents, 
business partners, and community at large.  The website will launch at the start of the 17-18 school year. 
 

 
 

Dean of Students  
No updates at this time. 

 
 

Student Services 
Marketing/Recruiting: 
Corinna and Melanie continue to meet with local middle schools recruiting for C9.   The enrollment process for the 2017-18 
school year continues and the deadline for school counselor submission of Master Schedules was May 5.  Allison continues to 
work on the Work Ethic Certificate with Mr. Quaranta. 
 
Administration – Student Services Office: 
Enrollmentfor the 2017-2018 school year currently stands at 1337. 
 
Supportive Services: 
Melanie, Allison and Corinna continue to provide support services to the student population regarding family crisis, financial 
hardship, etc.   Met with parents, grandparents, administration, staff, and students.  We also continue to foster relationships 
with sending schools by assisting with projects such as Capstone Judging as requested. 
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